Louise E. Meyers
June 16, 1928 - March 31, 2018

Louise E Meyers age 89 went to be with the Lord, March 31, 2018. She was born in
Hanover Twp, Ohio on June 16, 1928. She was the daughter of John F Witte and Anna
Huffman Witte. She married George J Meyers on August 28, 1948, in Millville, Ohio. He
preceded her in death on March 28, 1996. She is survived by her children Cindy (George)
Gilbert of Oxford, Ohio, Jeanne (Bob) Hubbard of Cincinnati, Ohio, Marilyn (Dan) Bingle of
Oxford, Ohio, Neil (Debbie) Meyers of Hanover Twp, Ohio, Keith Meyers of Pleasant
Plains, Ohio, daughter in-law Audrey Meyers of Mansfield, Ohio, 13 grandchildren and 11
great grandchildren. She has a sister Reba Winkler of Oxford, Ohio. She was preceded in
death by her parents, her husband, a son Steven Meyers in 2018, a grandson Brian
Bingle in 1983, and her brother and sisters, Carl Witte, Bill Witte, Clarence Witte, Robert
Witte, Amy Stoneburner, Ruth Caldwell, Ester Schwab, and infant brother Charles Witte.
Louise was a graduate of Ross High School in 1946. She was Salutatorian of her class.
Her love for learning was always present. You would find her reciting old poems or quotes
from past years, events in History or little facts that she found interesting that we didn’t
know about. She was a lover of books and never stopped reading. She loved fashion and
worked at the Holly Shop in Hamilton, Ohio, where she helped everyone look stylish and
feel their best. She loved people. She also loved bright colors and always had the best
fashion sense. She also worked at Ohio Casualty as a key punch operator. She was
involved in the Ross Band Mothers Club and attended United Methodist Church in
Millville. A loving mother, grandmother, great grandmother, sister, aunt, friend, and
neighbor. She loved her family and always gave it her all for them. She embraced nature
and had some of the most beautiful flowers and loved watching the many birds from her
bird feeders spread around her house and the colorful butterflies. She had a wonderful
garden and loved canning the rewards. She also enjoyed cooking for her family. She was
so talented with embroidery. She loved to make beautiful art that would hang on the walls,
pillows, blankets, and Christmas ornaments. She was always a positive person and her
smile radiated to everyone. She loved life. No matter where she was, she would sing a
song. Whether it would be in her living room playing piano, family gatherings or where
ever her presence was. The Cincinnati Reds was one of her favorites and she loved
cheering them on from her recliner with her cup of tea. She was a kind and creative soul.

Her kindness touched so many lives and she will be greatly missed. Funeral Services will
be held on Tuesday, April 3, 2018 at Weigel Funeral Home, 980 N.W. Washington Blvd,
Hamilton, Ohio with Pastor Karen Montgomery officiating. Visitation will be at 9:30 am until
time of service at 11 am. Burial will be at Millville Cemetery. Online condolences will be
available at www.weigelfuneralhome.com
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Comments

“

Sandra Alcorn lit a candle in memory of Louise E. Meyers

Sandra Alcorn - April 04, 2018 at 02:35 PM

“

92 files added to the album LifeTributes

Weigel Funeral Home - April 03, 2018 at 08:48 AM

“

Beautiful Heart Bouquet was purchased for the family of Louise E. Meyers.

April 02, 2018 at 11:08 AM

